



LEARNMARK EXAMINATIONS BOARD

YOUR PATH TO EXCELLENCE

PLE-MOCK EXAMINATIONS 2025

ENGLISH LANGUAGE

Time allowed: 2hours and 15minutes

Index number

Random number					Personal no				

Candidate's Name.....

Candidate's signature.....

District ID number

--	--	--	--

Read the following instructions carefully

1. The paper has **two** sections: **A** and **B**.
2. Section **A** has **40** questions (**40 marks**).
3. Section **B** has **15** questions (**60marks**).
4. All the answers for both section **A** and **B** must written in the **spaces provided only**.
5. All answers must be written using **a blue** or **black** point pen or **fountain** pen or ink.
6. Any work written in a pencil except for diagram **will not be marked**.
7. Unnecessary changes in your work and handwriting that **cannot** be read easily may lead to **loss of marks**.
8. **Do not** fill anything in the **table** indicated

"FOR EXAMINER'S USE ONLY

FOR EXAMINER'S USE ONLY		
Qn. No.	MARKS	EXR'S No.
1 – 10		
11 - 20		
21 – 30		
31 – 50		
51		
52		
53		
54		
55		
TOTAL		

SECTION A (50 MARKS)

In questions 1 to 5, fill in the blank space with the most suitable word.

1. Thehave all paid fare to the conductor.
2. If I..... a bird, I would fly to Mogadishu daily.
3. Kulume should not.....against the wet painted door.
4. Children are always advised to sit.....their tables properly.
5. Joshu was such.....honest man that every pupil liked him.

For questions 6 to 15, use the correct form of the words given in Brackets to complete the sentences.

6. Salume is.....her shoes now. (dye)
7. Did you know that Mr Maselo is a.....? (Ghana)
8. Your loud.....is likely to awaken my baby (laugh)
9. Mutusi was thein the athletics competition yesterday (twelve)
10. Our teacher often cleans the table..... (self)
11. Sharon could not understand the.....the maths teacher gave. (explain)
12. My class monitor talked.....yesterday than he has done today. (friendly)
13. Of the twins, Susan is the.....(shy)

14. Jazeera.....money from her bank account
every day. (withdraw)

15. A.....seat should be clean all the time (teacher)

In questions 16 to 17, arrange the given words in alphabetical.

16. Igbo, Lungala, Lusoga, English

.....

17. speaker, speech, speed, spite

.....

In question 18 and 19, write the given abbreviations in full.

18. DMC.....

19. FM.....

**In question 20 to 21, rewrite the sentence giving the opposite
of the underlined word.**

20. My uncle lent me some money.

.....

21. We dislike her because of her humility.

.....

**For each of the questions 22 to 24, re-write each sentence
giving one word for the underlined groups of words.**

22. Mulema is repairing a vehicle that carries dead bodies.

.....

23. He bought the sugar, banking flour and yeast from our shop.

.....

2. The game of kicking a ball is very interesting.

.....

For each of the questions 25 to 26, write the plural form of the given words.

25. goose

.....

26. radius

.....

For each of the questions 27 to 28, use the given words in a sentence to show that you know you know the difference in their meaning.

27.envelope

.....

28.envelop

.....

For each of the questions 29 to 30, rearrange the given words to form a correct sentence.

29 intelligent candidates What these are!

.....

30 revised if would this examination passed I had have I.

.....

Sub-section II

In question 31 -50, rewrite the sentences as instructed in brackets.

31.Dingilo has to take his faulty bicycle to the mechanic. (Rewrite the sentence using.....must.....)

.....

32.I entered the password. I wanted to read the massage in my inbox. (Join the sentences using.....because.....)

.....

33. Amooti will attend your party if you send him an invitation.
(Begin: If.....would.....)

.....
.....

34. The teller did not give me the bank statement. The bank manager did not give me the bank statement. (Begin: Neither.....)

.....
.....

35. Vivian did the test. Christine didn't do the test. (Rewrite as one sentence using.....unlike.....)

.....

36. It is not necessary for you to buy another mobile phone
(Rewrite as one sentence using.....needn't.....)

.....

37. Rudra comes from India. He does not come from Somalia.
(Rewrite as one sentence using.....is not.....but.....)

.....

.....

38. The cashier gave me cash immediately she confirmed my account details. (Begin: As soon as.....)

.....

.....

39. Johnson will dig the garden before mother brings bread.
(Rewrite the sentence using.....by the time.....)

.....
.....

40.The remote is at the side of the table. (Rewrite the sentence usingbeside.....)

.....
.....

41. "This boy needs to behave well this time," said the head teacher. (Begin: The head teacher said.....)

.....
.....

42.Job has some carpentry skills, doesn't he? (Rewrite the sentence ending.....does he?)

.....

43.Akurut grew old and old. She looked very pretty. (Join the sentence beginning: The....., the.....)

.....

44.We have not taken an examination for twelve days. (Rewrite the sentence usingsince.....)

.....

.....

45.Scovia inquired of Susan whether she would attend her birthday party the following day. (Rewrite the sentence ending "....."asked Scovia)

.....

.....

46. We shall see the bride when we reach the church. (Rewrite the sentence using.....arrive.....)

.....

47. Uncle John will pay my school fees. (Rewrite the sentence beginning: My school fees.....)

.....

.....

48. The technician repaired my radio. I paid him. (Rewrite the usingafter.....)

.....

49. The teacher travelled on flight 001. The doctor travelled on flight 001. (Rewrite the sentence usingas well as.....)

.....

.....

50. Kulumbe is illiterate. Kulumbe's wife is illiterate. (Rewrite the Sentence using.....andso.....)

.....

.....

SECTION B

51. **Read the passage below carefully and then answer the questions that follow in full sentences.**

Seasons determines people's activities especially farmers. A season is a period of time in a year when some weather conditions are experienced. Seasons usually last for three to four months.

In Uganda, there are only two seasons in a year. These are wet and dry seasons. The wet season has heavy rains while the the dry season has very low rainfall.

During the wet season, farmers plant seeds and crops. Weeding is also done in this season. This is because the amount of water in the soil encourages fast growth of weeds. Some plants like coffee usually become bushy and so the leaves and some branches are cut off. This is called pruning.

During the dry season, farmers harvest their crops. The grain crops are dried and then later stored in the granaries. Proper Storage of dry foods helps to control pests. It also reduces on the shortage of food especially during drought. However, some countries have more than two season. These are summer, winter, spring and autumn

Questions

1.What is the passage about?

.....

2.According to the passage, what is a season?

.....

3.Which group of people is mostly favoured by season?

.....

4.Mention one season experienced in Uganda?

.....
5. For how long do seasons last in Uganda?

.....
6. What is the wet season according to the passage?

.....
7. Why would Mrs. Kaweesa, a farmer weed her crops in the wet Season?

.....
8. Why are dried crops stored in granaries?

.....
9. When do farmers dry their crops?

.....
10. Mention any one season that is not experienced in Uganda.

.....
52. The information below appeared in Etop Newspaper on 25th July 2025. Study it carefully and answer, the questions that follow in full sentences.

NOTICE!

NOTICE!

NOTICE!

From: OC of Moroto Central Police Station

TO: All residents of Nakapelimen Zone-Moroto Municipality

You are invited to attend a zonal security meeting
scheduled to take place tomorrow from **4:00p.m.** to
6:00p.m.

Purpose: To find a solution to the rising crime rate in our
zone.

Guest Speaker: Col Loryn Lyamet

Venue: Nakapelimen Primary School along Adyebo Road

Pease keep time!

Olupot Peterson (OC Moroto Central Police Station)

Questions

(a)In which newspaper did the above information appear?

.....

(b)What is the above information called?

.....

(c)To whom was the above information written?

.....

(d)Where is Nakapelimen Zone found?

.....

(e)On which date did the meeting take place?

.....

(f)Why was the meeting held?

.....

(g)How long did the meeting last?

.....

(h)Who was the guest speaker?

.....

(i)Who is Olupot Peterson?

.....

(j)Where can one find Nakapelimen Primary School?

.....

53.One afternoon, Nakato Aisha sought help from a traffic police

officer who was at the side of a busy road. What the traffic police officer said is given below. Write, **in the blank spaces provided**, what the girl said.

Girl:

Officer: Oh! Nice name I Am inspector Bogere Bravo. So, how can I help you, Aisha?

Girl:

Officer: Oh, no! You don't have to fear vehicles if you want to cross the road.

Girl:

Officer: To cross the road more easily, you use a zebra crossing.

Girl:

Officer: A zebra crossing is a black and white path across the road where vehicles must stop for people to walk across safely

Girl:

Officer: When you get to the zebra crossing, stop and look right, left and right again before crossing.

Girl:

Officer: Yes, drivers will stop when they see you standing at the zebra crossing.

Girl:

Officer: Yes, there is a zebra crossing near here. Let's go there so that I may help you cross the road.

Girl:

Officer: You're welcome. Helping young children like you is one

Of my duties.

Girl:

Officer: Goodbye Aisha!

54. Read the poem below carefully and then answer, in full sentences the questions that follow.

You are an excellent means
To help a lot in communication
From one place to another
Though written messages

You are very orderly
You need the writer's address
For easy location
So that you don't get lost

You take care of time
The date when you are written is a must
How polite you are
As you use the word "dear"
Your messages are enjoyable to read
As they are grouped into paragraphs
With punctuation and spelling
You become the organised means
You divide yourself into types
To all friends and relatives you are personal

To office bearers, you are personal
How useful it is for people to learn about you!

Nakiwala Hamidah (P.7 Jupiter)

Questions

(a)What is the poem about?

.....

(b)How does this means move from one person to person?

.....

(c)Why do you think this means needs the writer's address?

.....

(d)According to the poem, why should the means have
paragraphs?

.....

(e)Which means of communication is talked about in the poem?

.....

(f)How many stanzas are in the poem?

.....

(g)Who wrote the poem?

.....

(h)Give another word or group of words, with the same meaning
as each of the underlined words in the poem

(i)orderly:

(ii)office bearers:

(i)Suggest a suitable title to the poem.

.....

**55.The sentences below are in wrong order. Re-arrange them to
Make a correct composition.**

- (a)Therefore all pupils need to get enough marks if they have to
Score high marks.
- (b)A pupil whose brain is very tired cannot pass examination.
- (c)This is so because they are about to go on their holiday.
- (d)Towards the end of each school term, the pupils are very
happy.
- (e)None of them is however shorter than a fortnight.
- (f)The second and third term holiday are each longer than the
the first term.
- (g)There are always three holidays every year.
- (h)This is why teachers, pupils are given holidays.
- (i)Without a rest, it may not be easy to do any work well.
- (j)Every living thing needs some rest.

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

GOOD LUCK!